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District 7 Executive Board Meeting, March 6, 2018, at Hemet West

1. President Suzanne Shapiro called the meeting to order at 10:00 am 
following with the Flag Salute.
Present:  Lynda Goggin, Jeannie Gregory, Janet Langemeier, Carol Anderson, 
Tootie Chittenden, Suzanne Shapiro, Harlan Mathews, George Hayes, Dennis 
Iszler, Guests: George Hayner, Michael Garrett, Carol Blasingame, Jay 
Davidson
2. Approval of Minutes-January 9, 2018:  Motion to accept minutes as 
written.  Second.  Passed
3. Unfinished Business:  
A. Nominating Committee – George Hayes
George reported he will be starting to work on nominees for the ballot.  
Jeannie & Lynda will be working on the committee with George.
B.  Rollout Board – Carol Anderson
Mike Walker would like to look at the Rollout Board when he is here to play 
in the Nationals.  It is stored at Hemet Muni.
C.  Head Referee – Part of Rules Committee – George Hayner
Rules Committee consists of Jack Anderson, Tootie Chittenden, Jeannie 
Gregory.  George thought it would be a good idea for the Head Referee to be 
a part of the Rules Committee.  The Head Referee has to enforce the rules 
and it would be helpful to be a part of the Rules Committee.  This would 
make a committee of four.  After discussion Suzanne is a part of the 
committee as President so she could be a tie breaking vote if necessary.
D.  CSA Rules Committee:  Jay Davidson stated that Russell Smart, President 
of District 5 and CSA Rules Chair, has called a meeting to consider a couple of 
changes.  Jay Davidson, George Hayner, Harlan Mathews and Tootie 
Chittenden from Dist. 7 will attend the meeting.   
4. New Business:  
A. Off Season Play – Player Recruitment
Mike Garrett & Carol Blasingame spoke about working with approximately 40
people who are learning the game of shuffleboard at Air Force Village.  The 
hope is to set up a date and invite the players to enjoy a day of shuffleboard 
with some of the D7 players here in Hemet.  Some of our more experienced 
players would be paired with a new player.  Mike also stated it has been 
difficult to get players for the classic this year.  We need to recruit players 
and also work on retention. Also many current players on our Purple, Green 
& Blue Teams stated they feel more instruction would be very helpful.
B.  A Committee:  Jay Davidson, Chair, Carol Blasingame, Carol Anderson & 
Suzanne Shapiro are looking into the possibility of offering weekly summer 
shuffleboard play at rotating sites on a weekly basis.  This would be aimed at 
players that do not want to play in tournaments but would like to play during 
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the off season.  The purpose is 
retention of current players and 
those who would like more 
instruction.  Jay will address this at
the General Mtg. Sat.  
C.  George Hayes was asked about 
Soboba having a team play in the 
Classic.  He stated there wasn’t 
interest.
Meeting adjourned at 10:48 a.m.
Minutes submitted by Janet 
Langemeier, District 7 Secretary
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